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Court hearing on primary date delayed — again

by Jimmy Vielkind

October 25, 2011

A federal judge has once again delayed a hearing on New York’s September primary date, which the Department of Justice wants moved earlier in the year to comply with a new federal law.

The hearing before Judge Gary Sharpe has been pushed to Nov. 17, from Nov. 3. It had already been delayed from Oct. 20. The DOJ lawsuit names the state as well as the Board of Elections as defendants; Senate Republicans, though, are seeking to intervene in the case and, in doing so, argue for the primary to be moved to August. The September date doesn’t work under the new law because it doesn’t give state officials enough lead time to get absentee ballots into the hands of military voters stationed overseas.

The DOJ wants Sharpe to sign an order forcibly moving the primary. The state, at this point, doesn’t seem to have a coherent legal rebuttal.

The original idea was to beg for a waiver for the 2012 elections and promise, via letter, that the primary will be moved for 2013 and beyond. The BOE has applied for the waiver, but the plan to send the letter unraveled when the Senate GOP filed its court papers. Its members want a primary in August, while Assembly Democrats favor June. Negotiations to resolve the matter legislatively “foundered,” the GOP asserts in its court filings, so they now seem to be looking to Sharpe for a resolution. A spokesman for Assembly Democrats, Michael Whyland, said his conference is not planning to file its own papers and Gov. Andrew Cuomo, asked about this earlier this month, did not state a preference between August and June.

So I was curious to see what the state’s rebuttal would be. No dice, though, until the court papers are filed Oct. 31, according to BOE spokesman John Conklin: “I don’t think we’re going to discuss that prior to the case. I guess my answer at this time is no comment.”

This is important because the primary date could affect the timing on legislative redistricting. If it were moved to June, district lines would need to be settled (and done with all court challenges) by late February. A waiver would allow bickering over the new lines to continue through June. As we all know, our state government both loves and needs to maximize its bickering time.

The state’s waiver request to the Department of Defense even cited this. So delay of the court case favors the state, in a way, by giving some more time for the DOD come back with a response, preferably affirmative.

“We were expecting to hear back two weeks ago, so any day now,” Conklin said.
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